
1 
 
 

 

 

Febr uary 2021           Vol. 29, Number 0 2 

The Official Publication of the  
Garden State Region Mustang Club  

 

PONY 
XPress  

SOUTHERN 

COMFORT  



2 
 
 

 

appy February! This is the shortest month of the 

year, but so many celebrations and sooooo much 

snow. Our snow blower died with 30 inches of 

accumulation. Thankfull, the new one arrived before the 

second storm. This is such a great food month with special 

meals to plan for Super Bowl, Chinese New Year, 

Valentineôs Day, Presidentsô Day, Fat Tuesday and Ash 

Wednesday. But more important is that we can celebrate 

COVID numbers going down, friends and family getting 

the vaccine and restrictions being relaxed. It gives such 

hope that we may be able to enjoy a wonderful summer. 

JANUARY  

Unfortunately, our Installation Dinner had to be 

cancelled, so we had an actual January General Meeting 

via ZOOM. Helaina installed the board. Thank you to Pete 

C who was finally able to retire as Secretary. Thanks also 

to John G and Ken N for their terms. We welcome back 

Carol R as Secretary and Mike D and Bill H as board 

members. Continuing their terms are Rick I as VP, Jim S 

as Treasurer, Tom A, Al V, Maureen Y and Bill C as 

board Members. We plan to celebrate the outgoing and 

incoming Board at our Mustang Day event.    

We had a beautiful, sunny but cold day for our first cruise 

of the year. We started at Dunkinô in Blairstown with a 

variety of old and new Mustangs and daily drivers. It was 

also nice to see new and long standing GSRMC members. 

We cruised through rural Warren County with almost no 

lights or stop signs. With Ron Sôs big white Expedition 

taking up the rear, it was easy so see that our party was 

intact. Our final destination was Tobyôs Cup in 

Phillipsburg for lunch. It was a tiny place with great food. 

Thanks to Rich I for navigating.   

FEBRUARY  

17th General Meeting via ZOOM The link, meeting id 

and password are below. Meeting will start at 8:00 PM, 

but I will open the meeting link at 7:00 for those that just 

want to chat. For questions call me at 201.306.8127. Join 

Zoom Meeting at 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3150213457?pwd=R1U3bV

pEZmZFV0ZUL3R1cFdjQmY1UT09 Meeting ID: 315 021 

3457     Password: CV19 

20th (rain date 21st) Cruise #2 We 

are still working on a route, but 

the cruise will include a stop in 

Boonton to the NJ Firemansô 

Home to present a check from the 

proceeds of our Autoberfest Car 

Show. The roads will probably 

not be in great condition due to so 

much snow, so feel free to bring 

your Daily Driver if your 

Mustang is allergic to salt. I thought it might be nice 

include an actual gift with the check. After conferring 

with fellow crocheters during the cruise, we thought a few 

afghans/throws might be appreciated. So if you knit, 

crochet or quilt and would like to create something let me 

know. Iôll arrange a pick-up if you are not going on the 

cruise. 

MARCH  

17th General Meeting At this point we hope to meet in 

person. Weôll make a decision at the beginning of the 

month.   

20th (rain date 21st) Cruise #3 Thanks to Mike D and Bill 

C for planning this event. 

APRIL  

17th Mustang Day Celebration Save the date! We are 

working on a day full of events. It will include a cruise 

with coffee and lunch stops throughout northern NJ and 

end at a venue that will include an early dinner. 

21st General Meeting 

MAY  

16th (rain date 23rd) Nielsen Spring Roundup Car Show  

Tom A has already arranged for food and vendors. Please 

mark your calendars because we need everyone to help. 

Octoberôs show was a great success due to everyoneôs 

hard work. We will need you to volunteer for roles during 

the General Meeting.    

Letôs all enjoy this snowy, cold month by 

dreaming of all the sunny, warm days we will spend at car 

shows! Spring arrives next month. Stay safe and see you 

soon. 

 

Dale, #733, GSRMC President 

 

H 

Presidentõs Message 

Welcome New Members 

Chuck Boker  Buena  ô78 Mustang II 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3150213457?pwd=R1U3bVpEZmZFV0ZUL3R1cFdjQmY1UT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3150213457?pwd=R1U3bVpEZmZFV0ZUL3R1cFdjQmY1UT09
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COVER CARS WANTED  

 

our car on the cover of your clubôs newsletter.  

What could be better than that?  And itôs so easy 

to do too.   

 We are looking for GSRMC membersô 

Mustangs to feature on the cover and inside the Pony 

Xpress.  All you have to do is take a few pictures of 

your prized pony from different angles; front, rear, ¾ 

front, engine compartment, interior, etc.  Then either 

write an article about your ñbabyò or fill out the info 

sheet located elsewhere in this issue. Finally, e-mail 

them to Mike D. at 8550mustang@gmail.com and sit 

by your computer until your Musang gets the star 

status it deserves.  It really is just that simple. 

  

Y  

GSRMC Contact Information 

 

President Dale Favia  

201-306-8127 dfavia@optonline.net 

Vice President Rich Izenberg 

973-769-7920 rizenberg@aol.com 

Treasurer Jim Signorelli 

201-845-7014 jimsignorelli@hotmail.com 
Secretary Carol Rose 

201-337-4876 carolannrose5@gmail.com  

 

Board of Directors 

Past President Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

Tom Addeo 

973-229-7735 tomaddeo@yahoo.com 

Mike DeLiberto 

201-421-0871 8550mustang@gmail.com 

Bill Hartmann 

973-827-3078 64mustang@centuriylink.com 

Al Vizzone  

201-826-6071 Alfred.vizzone@gmail.com 

Maureen Yowe 

973-398-4325 lefylady1@verizon.net 

 

MCA Nat. Dir. Helaina Semmler 

856-642-0764 herpony68@gmail.com 

 

Membership Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Newsletter Mike DeLiberto 

201-933-6915 8550mustang@gmail.com 

 

Website  Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

 

Facebook Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Sunshine Joanne Leser 

973-865-7134 tag982003@yahoo.com 

 

Hospitality Norm Leser 

973-248-5895 normansbus@yahoo.com 

 

 

Feb 17 GSRMC ZOOM Meeting 

Feb 20 GSRMC 2021 Cruise #2 

Mar  17 GSRMC Meeting 

Mar  27 GSRMC Spring Cruise  

Apr. 17 National Mustang Day 

Apr. 21 GSRMC Meeting 

Apr. 22 -25 Spring Carlisle Swap Meet. Carlisle, PA 

May 16 2021 Spring Roundup. Nielsen Dodge, 

E. Hanover 

May 19 GSRMC Meeting 

June 4-6 Carlisle Ford Nationals. Carlisle, PA 
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MY MUSTANG LIFE  

As told to Dick Steinkopf  

 

 was born in Dearborn in the 

spring of 1966 and was 

delivered to Charles and Ann in 

Cincinnati.  I had my own garage in 

a pleasant part of town.  I was 

ordered specifically by Ann with 

some deluxe features but with a 6-cyclinder motor 

and no radio.  Charles was an up and coming 

executive with Proctor & Gamble and spent a good 

deal of time out of town, so I was frequently taken on 

the road by Ann and her friends.  There was a time 

when Charles and Ann were transferred by the 

company to an office in Europe for a year or so and 

I had to stay alone in a warehouse.   

As the years passed, I was attacked by the 

dreaded ñNortheast Tinwormò and in 1982 had to be 

placed in a facility in nearby Madeira for a thorough 

rehabilitation.  The folks there did an extremely 

thorough job, using all Ford parts and when released 

I was as good as new and could once 

again enjoy life as a convertible 

should.    

Time passed and as Charles 

drew closer to retirement, the family 

moved in 1990 to Cary.  In 2006 I 

was sold to a different Charles in 

Wilmington.  He had some work 

done to refresh me for a new life in 

southeastern North Carolina.  As Charles had a 

cottage in Wrightsville Beach I was finally able to 

enjoy the wonderful ñsalt-sea airò.   .   

Several years later Charles found it necessary 

to dispose of me and my ownership moved to a 

Mustang veteran named Dick, again in Wilmington.  

He was attracted by my good looks and folding top 

as he enjoyed driving in parades.  During his tenure 

with me I could be seen proudly parading, year after 

year, in both the Azalea Festival Parade in 

Wilmington and the 4th of July Parade in Southport.   

Three years later, as Dick aged and was less able to 

support two Classic First Generation Mustangs, a 

new owner came my way.  Interesting enough his 

name was also Dick, an expatriate from New Jersey 

with 30 some years in the hobby, and he ñtook my 

reinsò. 

He was as they say, between Mustangs and 

was taken by the fact that I was a white convertible.  

Over the years most of his Mustangs had been white 

and it would be his first convertible since 1986.  He 

spiffed me up a bit and practiced some of his 

extensive detailing skills allowing me to enjoy good 

experiences at local and regional car shows.  

 In April 2012 the first Dick passed from this earth.  

I am certain he looks down upon me with a smile and 

satisfaction knowing that I have found another really 

good home right here in Wilmington.   

 

Dick Steinkopf & his wife Jane were original 

members of the GSRMC and he was our first 

Treasurer.  They currently reside in Wilmington NC. 

Mike D. 

I 
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CLUB MEETING  

 

e will be 

conducting our monthly meeting this 

Wednesday evening February 17th via zoom. The 

meeting will be from 8 to 9pm. The zoom will open-

up at approximately 7:00 for prior casual 

conversations. Typically, this time of year the new 

board members would be sworn in at the installation 

dinner. Due to COVID we will doing the swearing in 

via ZOOM. For questions call Dale F at 

201.306.8127. Join Zoom Meeting at 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3150213457?pwd=R1U

3bVpEZmZFV0ZUL3R1cFdjQmY1UT09 Meeting ID: 

315 021 3457     Password: CV19 

  

COLD CRUISE ð WARM DOGS  

 

n January 23rd we had our first cruise of the 

year. It was a cold but sunny Saturday morning. 

We met at the Dunkin Donuts in Hope NJ just off 

Route 80 at 10 am. We had approximately 7 cars in 

total. The roads were dry but a bit dirty, so we had a 

great mix of cars and people. Some of us had our 

Mustangs other had their daily drivers. Dunkin 

Donuts would not allow anyone inside to use the rest 

rooms or for any indoor dining. We had to wait out 

in the cold. Despite the cold, it was warming to see 

some of the gang come out.  

At approximately 10:30 we hit the road for 

out trip to Tobyôs Cup in Phillipsburg. We took 

Route 519 most of the 

way down. The trip took 

of through several rural 

communities, such as 

White, Harmony and Hopatcong. The trip 

took approximately 45 minutes in total. We 

arrived at Tobyôs which is a small hot dog 

stand on Route 57. Again, no indoor 

dining. The service was a bit slow, but the 

dogs were great. Some of us stayed out in the cold 

and had lunch. Other ate in their cars. I hope I speak 

for all that attended, that it was a great time and nice 

to get out and see the countryside. We are trying to 

do this type of thing once a month. Keep an eye on 

our Face book page for upcoming events.    

Rich I, #921 

 

FEBR UARY CRUISE  

 

n February 20th, we will be meeting at 11:30 am in 

the Boonton Walmart parking lot for a cruise to the 

NJ Firemansô Home to present a check from the proceeds 

of our Autoberfest Car Show. The roads will probably not 

be in great condition due to so much snow, so feel free to 

bring your daily driver. After the presentation we will be 

driving down to the World Renowned Ruttôs Hut in 

Clifton for hot dogs & more.  There is also a micro 

brewery (Ghost Hawk) & a craft distillery (Silk City) right 

across the street 

I thought it might be nice include an actual gift 

with the check. After conferring with fellow crocheters 

during the cruise, we thought a few afghans/throws might 

be appreciated. So if you 

knit, crochet or quilt and 

would like to create 

something let me know. Iôll 

arrange a pick-up if you are 

not going on the cruise. 

Dale F. #733, 201-306-

8127, dfavia@optonline.net 

  

W 

O O 

CLUB      NEWS  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3150213457?pwd=R1U3bVpEZmZFV0ZUL3R1cFdjQmY1UT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3150213457?pwd=R1U3bVpEZmZFV0ZUL3R1cFdjQmY1UT09
mailto:dfavia@optonline.net
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